

Next Meeting: Monday, Sept. 8th, 6:00 dinner, 7:00 meeting, Rococo's @ 122nd & N. May;



Representing the OKC/SAR during the Edmond LibertyFest parade on the 4th of July are our esteemed Color Guard members, from left to right: Wayne Nash, Michael Sanford, Cory Shipman, Ken Young, Howard Ferrell, Ron Schrouf, Steve lake and Martin Reynolds. Our OKC/SAR Color Guard has 15 members; other Compatriots include Commander Henry Baer III, Glenn Fast, Terry Handley, Al lankford, Richard Sidwell, Bob Thomas and Pen Woods. Next up for our Color Guard will be the Western Days Parade in Mustang on Sept. 6th. Your OKC/SAR Chapter thanks the Color Guard members, for all your time and dedication representing all of us. If you would like to join the Color Guard, contact Commander Henry Baer III, at (405)720-2909 for further information.

September's dinner meeting promises to be very special with an interesting presentation by U.S. Marine Cpl Chad Allcox on the Warriors for Freedom program. Following Cpl. Allcox discussion, there will be a short business meeting with budget approval, and including induction of new members William Keith Guilliams and Kevin Keith Chance. Dinner begins at 6:00, followed by our program and brief business meeting at 7:00.

Chapter President's Message

September greetings fellow Compatriots. I am honored and privileged to serve as your President for the next two years. I would like to invite and encourage



every member to become actively involved with our local, state and national societies of the Sons of the American Revolution. From the various committees to our esteemed Color Guard, your participation would be greatly appreciated.

Please put your monthly meetings on your calendar, and plan on joining your fellow Compatriots for excellent dining, great comraderie and interesting programs from September through May.

Every member is welcome to offer suggestions for programs, and other activities, so don't be bashful. Looking forward to seeing everyone at our September 8th meeting. God bless each and all, and God Bless the United States.

In Patriotism,

Patrick Cowan

For membership roster inquiries please contact OKC/SAR Secretary George Thompson at (405) 722-1286; gdt40@cox.net

OKC/SAR Website: http://okssar.com: questions, please contact Glenn Lee @ (405)216-3388

On facebook: facebook.com/okcsar; for further information, please contact Michael Sanford @ (405)445-9415

Color Guard Commander Henry Baer, III invites all interested fellow Compatriots to join the OKC/SAR Color Guard. For further information, please contact Commander Baer at (405)720-2909

Articles, suggestions and news for the OKC/SAR Sentinel Newsletter are encouraged and may be submitted to Patrick Cowan, Editor; (405)755-7200, or email to: pcowan@cox.net

BE SURE AND JOIN YOUR FELLOW COMPATRIOTS ON MONDAY EVENING, SEPTEMBER 8th FOR THE MONTHLY MEETING: 6:00 DINNER; 7:00 MEETING.



The largest turnout in South Central District Color Guard history, gather around President General Linsey Brock during the SCD meeting in Dallas, August 22-23; OKC/SAR Trustee, Martin Reynolds, (front row, 4th from the left) was in attendance; as well as OKC/SAR Sec/Tres. George Thompson, and V. President Kyle Reynolds. Thanks to our fellow Compatriots for representing OKC/SAR at SCD meeting.

Many of our members have inquired how to contact fellow Compatriots Pen Woods & Charles Britton. Charles Britton, 6110 N. Pennsylvania, Room 258, OKC, OK 73112-7381; and Pen Woods, 1776 E. Robinson, Room D-209, Norman, OK 73701-7442. Both would welcome a note, card or letter.

OKC/SAR Sec/Tres, George Thompson and wife Nona represented our chapter at the 123rd NSSAR Congress in Greenville, SC; Compatriot Thompson was elected VP General of the South Central District & appointed to the C.A.R. Liaison Committee; OKC/SAR Compatriot Glenn Fast was appointed to the Color Guard Committee. Congratulations & thank you for your service to our local, state, district & national societies.

From the desk of: Robert R. Thomas, Chapter Registrar: We now have 119 members with one application pending at National

<u>HELP YOUR CHAPTER GROW:</u> Do you have a son, grandson, brother or male family member or friend who may be interested in making application for membership in SAR? Contact Robert Thomas, Chapter Registrar (405-737-6181) rbjthomas@sbcglobal.net; and /or Wayne Nash (405-844-4740) pnwnash@sbcglobal.net, who are available to voluntarily assist you in genealogy and locating necessary documents.